STATE UNIVERSITY SYSTEM OF FLORIDA
BOARD OF GOVERNORS
September 16, 2010
SUBJECT:    2011-12 State University System and Board General Office Legislative Budget Request
PROPOSED BOARD ACTION
Approve a 2011-12 operating Legislative Budget Request for the State University System and the Board General Office and allow the Chancellor to make technical changes as necessary.
AUTHORITY FOR BOARD OF GOVERNORS ACTION
Article IX, Section 7, Florida Constitution
BACKGROUND INFORMATION
Annually, the Board of Governors must prepare and submit a State University System and a Board General Office Legislative Budget Request (LBR) for state appropriated operating funds. Both budgets must be reviewed and recommendations made on the issues to be included in the 2011-12 LBR. 

State University System (SUS):

For the SUS, totaling funding of $3.8 billion is requested. This represents a 6.29% increase over the current year appropriation. Two major components drive this increase; New Florida funding of $150 million and the major gift matching program of $194 million. With the New Florida initiative, significant effort will be placed on improving STEM fields and targeted degree production.  In addition, universities will be given the opportunity to enhance research efforts that are crucial to regional and statewide needs.  

The SUS budget can be divided into 2 primary areas; the Education and General (E&G) core budget and the special units/initiatives budget.

a. The E&G core budget increase focuses on four main areas; The New Florida initiative, plant operations and maintenance funding for new and existing facilities, Florida Institute of Oceanography and the replacement of non-recurring general revenue funds. The net increase to the E&G core budget is $166 million or a 0.21% increase over the current year. With the adoption of the proposed LBR, the SUS core E&G appropriation per full-time equivalent student will increase by $129 to $11,917 for 2011-12. 
b. The special units/initiatives portion of the budget requests $244 million and focuses on New Florida initiatives including continued support of the new medical schools, base funding support for existing medical schools, matching funds for private donations, and enhancements in research and development.  
Board General Office:

The Board General Office LBR proposes no increase over the 2010-11 appropriation. The main focus will be the replacement of $1.5 million in federal stimulus funds. When general revenue funding for the Board Office was reduced by 41 percent ($2.1 M) in 2009-10, federal stimulus funds replaced a portion of these cuts. Just like the universities, these funds will disappear after the current year.  These funds support 19 of 48 filled positions and general operating expenses associated with the day-to-day operations of the Board. If these funds are not replaced with general revenue funds, the Board operations will need to be drastically re-vamped to live with-in the available budget. 
The Chancellor recommends approval of the SUS and Board General Office LBRs.
Supporting Documentation Included:
Information behind Budget Committee tab        
